Tom Kilduff 
 
To:​Lynne Bermudez;​Paul Harder
Sat 10/7/2023 9:40 PM

Hi Lynne, It's another Saturday night plagued by the loud noise coming from Connemara. This week it's all about the base and the drums. The police have been called twice. The vibration from this can be heard and felt throughout our house. This is maddening!!! AND so not right. I'm sitting upstairs in my house typing this and the pounding of the base is all I can hear. Sorry if I ruin your night, but something has got to give with this. This is unsustainable.

